
 
 
 

North Hampton Conservation Commission 
Meeting Minutes 

September 11, 2012 
 

 
Administrative 
 
Roll Call 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:05PM.  Present were Chris Ganotis 
(Chair), Lee Brooks (Vice Chair), Kathy Grant, Anita Pounder, Peter Robie, 
Rick Stoklosa and Lisa Wilson.  Phil Wilson also attended as Select Board 
Representative. 
 
Consideration of Minutes 
After review of the August 14, 2012 minutes, a motion was made by Peter 
Robie, duly seconded by Lee Brooks, to accept the minutes as written.  The 
motion carried with a unanimous vote with Rick Stoklosa abstaining.  
 
Old Business 
Trail Maintenance Project Updates 
Lafayette Crossing – No new update 
Luff-Tagupa – No new update 
Corbett – No new update 
Town Forest – Lisa Wilson reported that she is continuing to work on maps. 
 
New Business 
Little River – Initial testing has been completed and a report by FB 
Environmental was discussed. The preliminary results indicated levels were 
all below 400 counts per 100 mg., suggesting that the river appears cleaner.  
Additional sampling was done using Microbial Source Tracking (MST) 
testing. The analysis of these samples is pending. Dr.  Steve Jones at UNH  
will evaluate the sampling results regarding animal vs. human bacteria. 
 
Non Public Session 
Pursuant to RSA 91A: 3 II (d) 



A motion was made by Lee Brooks, duly seconded by Kathy Grant, to enter 
into Non Public Session for discussion on the purchase of property for 
conservation pursuant to RSA 91A: 3 II (d).  A unanimous Roll Call vote 
followed to convene a Non Public Session pursuant to RSA 91A: 3 II (d).   
 
During the Non Public Session, updates of potential parcel acquisitions were 
discussed, with action items to continue efforts to acquire the parcels. The 
Non-Public Session was then adjourned. 
 
 Following the discussion, a motion was made by Lee Brooks, duly 
seconded by Peter Robie, to seal the minutes of the Non Public Session.  
The motion by Roll Call was passed unanimously. 
 
There being no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Lee 
Brooks, duly seconded by Kathy Grant, to adjourn the meeting.  The vote 
was unanimous to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 8:35PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Beverly Moore 
September 14, 2012 
 
 
 
 


